STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

INTERIM COMMISSIONER Jared S. Chicoine

DEPUTY COMMISSIONER Christopher J. Ellms, Jr.



DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

December 8, 2021

TDD Access: Relay NH - 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-3670

FAX No. 271-1526

Website: www.energy.nh.gov

PNE Energy Supply, LLC d/b/a Power New England Howard Plante, President 5 Dartmouth Dr, Suite 301 Auburn, NH 03032

Re: PNE Energy Supply, LLC d/b/a Power New England Voluntary Withdrawal of Registration Approved

Dear Mr. Plante:

On November 23, 2021, PNE Energy Supply, LLC (d/b/a Power New England) (PNE) filed with the New Hampshire Department of Energy a request to voluntarily withdraw its registration as a competitive electric power supplier (CEPS). In that request, PNE represented that it had not served customers within the last 120 days, had not served any customers during the 2020 and 2021 calendar years, and that no customers or utilities would be affected by the withdrawal.

Under Puc 2003.08, a CEPS can withdraw its registration if it has not served any customers for the past 120 days, there are no pending complaints against it, and it has complied with any applicable provisions of Puc 2004.13-16. The Department has reviewed PNE's quarterly sales reports for Quarter 4 of 2020 and for Quarters 1, 2, and 3 of 2021. Based on its review of those reports, the Department has confirmed that PNE does not currently serve any customers, has not served any customers within the past 120 days, and has not served any customers since at least October 1, 2020. PNE's statement that is has no outstanding complaints has also been confirmed, based on a review of the Department's Consumer Services records.

Accordingly, PNE's CEPS registration is deemed withdrawn and terminated, and its related financial security obligations may be released, effective as of the date of this letter.

Sincerely,

Jared S. Chicoine Interim Commissioner